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DGSOM MSC

October 12th, 2010

M I N U T E S

Call to Order: Quorum met and meeting called to order at 7:05pm 

Members present: Vatche Tchekmedyian (VT- Chair), Jose Aguilar(JA), Mark Lin (ML), Mike Safaee (MSf), Mathew Quirk (MQ), Lucy Chow (LC), Lance Chapman (LCh), Kevin Ikuta (KI), Jon Kimball (JK), Ziyad Khesbak (ZK), Alice Zhang (AZ), Dr. Neil Parker (NP), Mitsue Yokota (MY)

Approval of the Agenda - Motion to approve agenda by unanimous consent, approved.

Approval of Minutes -Motion to approve the Minutes by unanimous consent, approved

Officer/Committee Reports

MS1s: JK is continuing with monthly meetings. JK discussed having a fundraiser of a retro-leather carrying case for diagnostic equipment.

MSIIs: LC has finalized the coffee mug fundraiser which will be sold for $15 dollars in the CHS bookstore.  LC discussed the success of the USC Med. Olympics.  UCLA won gold. Go Bruins.

MS3s: MS and his MSC hosted a successful social event for their class. Rotations continue.  MS will be discussing curricular improvements for his class.

MS4s:: No updates.

Budget Committee – JA –  Innoworks didn't comply with the Budge Committees request to be present at the first meeting of the year, and therefore will not be eligible for funding this year.

Summary copied from JA's summary email:

“1) APAMSA national conference: we approved 3 out of the 4 people for the conference, since 1 person was not an officer for the organization. We approved $1,013.30

2) Cardiology IG lunch: approved for $280

3) LIGA Flying Doctors of Mercy: approved funding on behalf of UCLA/SAO for $6,300

4) Ortho IG lunch: approved for $280

5) RENEW: approved $150 for supplies

6) SNMA national conference: approved $398 after applying the $100 student deductible

7) SNMA Project Santa Claus: Approved $1,013.88 after removing the amount for "toys" from the proposal

Total approved from MSC budget: $3,135.18”

Professionalism Council Update – (VT) The professionalism council has had its first General Meeting and heard it's first case.  Three more cases are to be heard this month. The Professionalism Council will discuss drafting an email to be co-sent from the MSC and Dean's Office once per semester.  VT asked the group what the contents of this email should focus on – whether it be general information about the council's mission or more specific information about the hearings themselves.  The MSC's consensus was to focus mostly on the general mission but sensitively include information about the lessons learned from the hearings as well. This email will go out in November after the next general Professionalism Council Meeting.

Website Update – (VT) New website has been launched.  Some pictures become distorted and MS has sent VT an email with commentary about the site that VT will forward to James from the IT department.

Wellness Event – Lily Adelzadeh (1st Year Wellness Representative) – Lily proposed a Midnight Ice Skating event to be held in Culver City on December 3rd. The MSC is supportive and requests that Lily draft a proposal so that the MSC can help subsidize  costs. This proposal will be reviewed by MY and sent to JA by the November budget meeting.

Geffy Guide – (VT) – VT requests that everybody put forth their best effort for the Geffy Guide articles.  LC, KI and ZK are commended for excellent articles.  The articles will be written with the focus of “the things I wish I knew when I started Medical School.” For the next meeting, each class will group together with their classmates and review each other's articles to have a more final product.  It will be preferable to have this done with at least one week prior to the next meeting. MS said that he can find somebody to create cover-art for the Geffy Guide.

Student Group Awards (VT) – VT proposes that the MSC coordinates annual Student Group Awards. He proposes that student groups can self-nominate during the renewal process, the MSC can narrow down the groups and then the Dean's Office can make a final decision.  The winners will have their group names engraved on a plaque that will be prominently placed.  Some suggestions include having multiple awards for different categories and making the nomination process mandatory. A more concrete proposal will be drafted and brought forth at the next MSC meeting.

All School Formal (MS) – MS discussed some information received from Ali Khan, last year's MSC president.  The scrub sales should cover costs.  Each class will bring one  location forward to the next MSC meeting. The 2nd Years will go to Palomar and the 4th Years will go back to the Olympic Collection.

Interview Day Social – (JK) – JK has been working hard with the SAO, Admissions Office, and the MSC to put together a bi-weekly social activity for the interviewees.  NP had questions regarding the message that students will deliver at these events.  JK and VT proposed that a mandatory meeting be held to explain to students that they must represent UCLA to the best of their abilities. The tentative location for the event is LaMonica Pizza in Westwood, pending discussion with their general manager. The MSI's are very excited about these events, and will do their best in representing the school.

Idea Bouncing – Canceled because of time restraints.

Old Business: 

ITEM A: Tabled Groups ASPIRE - Motion to approve was made and seconded and passed with a vote of 11-0.  

Key Debate: Application met all requirements.

New Business:

ITEM A: Amendment to Funding Guidelines: Addition to Section II – Food Policy – Motion to approve was made by JA and seconded by MS and received friendly amendments from MQ and VT and was approved with a vote of 10-1.

Key Debate: Many members of the MSC would like to foster a creative spirit in the student orgs.  Some members expressed reservations about the amendment because they thought it just encouraged them to do more lunch sessions. However, the consensus was that the amendment would encourage students to collaborate and put together thoughtful and cohesive speaker series for the “Collaborative Week Sessions.”

ITEM B: Class of 2013 Fundraising Proposal: Proposed by LC – Motion to approve was made and seconded, and passed 11-0.

Key Debate: Mugs to be sold in the CHS Bookstore for 15$. Owners will receive discounts on coffee, and the proceeds will go to the Class of 2013 accounts.

ITEM C: Added by Dr. Parker – Mary Marfisee will be discussing the “Learning Service” requirements at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

